Lt. Commander H. J. Harman, Athletic Director, U. S. Navy Pre-Flight School, Iowa City, Iowa.

Dear Commander Harman:

While in Kansas City, your Lieutenant Mordly sat in with the Big Six basketball coaches. During our conversation with Lt. Nordly I told him that last year "Tony" Hinkle's team and Kansas played in Kansas City's Municipal Auditorium, with a very inviting gate. We were to play again this year, but the Navy has refused to let Hinkle play any games out of the Fourth N.C.A.A. area.

We had a game scheduled with them for February 5, 1944, in Kansas City. I raised the question whether it would be lucrative as well as agreeable to play the Iowa Seahawks on that date. I am not sure how the game will draw, but am just writing asking if you would let me have your opinion concerning this game. Of course, we would not want to schedule it unless it would draw well. What do you think about it?

I would appreciate your opinion contingent upon the possibility of scheduling a game.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH